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4-H COUNCIL DATE 
June 26, 2023 @ 7pm 

Executive Team will meet at 
6 pm before council starts 

Reno County Extension 
Office west meeting room 

 

 

GET READY GET SET GO!!!! 
JUNE 1ST IS OPEN ENROLLMENT FOR 
COUNTY FAIR ENTRIES TO BEGIN ON 
FAIRENTRY.COM. MAKE SURE THAT 

YOU HAVE READ THE FAIRBOOK, 
ALL CHANGES WILL BE HIGH 

LIGHTED IN RED. ALSO, USE ONLY 
YOUR PRIMARY CLUB WHEN DOING 
ENTRIES. NO DOG OR HORSE CLUB. 

 
The Extension Office will have mat boards and 

sleeves for photos for sale. $1.00 for mat board and 
.10 for the sleeves. We will not have food bags this 

year. 
**************************************************************** 

Fashion Review papers for county fair are 
due to the Extension Office by July 1th at 

5:00pm. You must include a picture of each 
outfit with your paperwork. You can find 

these on the Reno County Extension website. 
*************** 

Don’t forget when signing up for animal 
stalls to make sure to add stalls on for 

your tack. 
Drug Withdrawal forms are due to the 

Extension Office July 1st. 
********************************* 
All foods recipes must be typed on a standard sheet 
of paper. It must have youth’s name, club and class 
on the paper. You may decorate it anyway you like. 

These will be put into the fair cookbook.  
 

It’s time to paint  
June 21st 10:00  

at the 4-H building on 
the Kansas State 

Fairgrounds. We need 
everyone’s help to make 
the display cases look a 
little brighter for our 
fair and the Kansas 

State Fair. Quick note if 
you are a livestock youth 
that has not done their 

county-wide community 
service project you must 
attend this event. If you 

have any questions 
please contact Donna. 

******************** 
Unfortunately, due to 
lack of participation 
the county fair horse 

show and cowboy 
church on July 16th 
have been cancelled 

for this year. 
 



 

  

 
 
 

MEET THE 2020  
NATHAN 

It’s that time of year when 
we are looking for 

superintendents for the 2023 
county fair. Here is a list of 
the positions we are needing 
help in at this time. If any of 
these you would like to help 
at please contact Donna at 

dp96929@ksu.edu. 
Reminder if we do not find 
superintendents for some of 
these areas we may not be 

able to have them at the fair. 
The projects highlighted in 

red have no superintendents. 
 

Pet Display – 1 
Photography – 2 
Plant Science – 1 

 

 
News from the Mitchell 4-H 

Club 
Michael, Kassie, Karie, 

Haleigh, and RJ participated 
in the May Day Baskets 

community service. 

 

 

 

If you have any questions about the 
dog project please contact Melaney Dick 

at 620-728-9743 or 
melrussdick@gmail.com 

 

If you have any questions about 
shooting sports, please call Ray 
Bartholomew at (620) 200-8253 

 

If you have any questions about 
photography, contact Karolyn Kellogg 

Howey at (620)664-0008 
 

If you have any questions about the 
clothing project, contact Kathy Zongker at 

(620) 543-2767. 
 

If you have questions about 
Ambassadors contact 

Karolyn Howey at 620-664-0008 or 
Meghan Miller at 620-200-2544. 

 
If you have any questions about Junior 

Leaders  contact: 
Kim Griffith at : 620-899-9453   
kimberlygriffith27@yahoo.com 

 

  If you have an questions about 
rabbits, contact Vicki Myers at  

(620) 727-3980. 
 

 

 COUNTY LEADER 
RESOURCES 

If you are enrolled 
in sewing here is 

some information 
for you!! 

If you have started your 
clothing project for the fair 

and need some help or moral 
support or you haven’t 

started and need ideas or 
motivation, I will be at the 

Extension Office on 
Saturday, June 3 from 10-12 

to give you a hand. 
Send questions or RSVP. To 

Kathy Zongker at  
620-694-9788. 

 
 

HAVE YOU THANKED A 
VOLUNTEER TODAY? 

 

 

Can you name this 4-H 
council officer? Here is a 

little clu. He might lead the 
meetings. 

 



 
 

Don’t forget to 
bring your fishing 

pole and bait. 



HELP SEND THE RENO COUNTY SHOOTING SPORTS TEAM TO NATIONALS 

IF YOU WOULD LIKE TO HELP OUT STOP BY THE EXTENSION 
OFFICE AND GRAB A FEW TICKETS 

The Reno County 4-H Shooting Sports has a team of 7 going to the Daisy National Tournament. 
Those going in BB gun are Eli Showalter, Haven 4-H Club, Brendan Clark, Buhler 4-H Club, Ellie 

Martens, Thomadora 4-H Club, Jaden & Makayla Carlson, Haven 4-H Club, Kinzley & Zayne Pickett, 
Western Reno County 4-H Club. Mikayla Milburn, Buhler 4-H Club will be attending for air rifle.  

Mikayla is also an apprentice and will be coaching. 

Mikayla will then be traveling to Nebraska where she has qualified for the National Air Rifle 
tournament in Grand Island Nebraska. 

Aisyn Thompson, Thomadora 4-H Club has qualified for the National Archery tournament in Grand 
Island Nebraska. 

Let’s help support these kids at these national tournaments as they represent Reno County 4-H. If 
you would like to help you can get 1 ticket for a $5 donation or 5 tickets for a $20 donation. There 
will be 3 drawings you do not need to be present to win. We will do the drawing June 16th at the 

Extension Office. This trip will cost anywhere between $800 to $1000 to attend per youth. 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 

 

Name:  

Phone:  
 

 Help Send the Reno County 
4-Her’s to BB Gun 
Nationals, Archery 

Nationals & Air Rifle 
Nationals 

1 for a $5 Donation 
5 for a $20 Donation 

  

 Jackson Meat 
Party Pack 

20 1/4lb Beef 
Patties 

16 Hot Dogs 

8 Jumbo Hot 
Links 

Jackson Meats 
Brat Bag 
Sampler 

4 Traditional 
4 Beer 

4 German 
4 Jalapeno 
4 Cheddar 

4 Cajun 

Berridges IGA 
Chicken Bundle 

10# Leg 
Quarters 
5# Legs 

5# Thighs 
5# Boneless 

Breast 
 

Draw will be held on June 16th 
Winner need not be present to win there will be 3 winners 
For queries contact: (620)662-2371 or dp96929@ksu.edu 

 

 



 
Western Reno County had their day of talks and demonstrations. Where they 

invite the community out to enjoy some great presentations by the 4-Her’s. Here 
are a few pictures from the event. 

 

 



The Haven 4-H club met on Sunday April 16. The Pledge and the 4-H motto were led by Saige Blubaugh and Oliver 
Scott. Songs were led by Saige Blubaugh.  Kayden Geffert gave a presentation about the by-products and uses for 
cattle.  Sorrel Defrain gave a demonstration on the form and technique for softball batting.  After the meeting the 
club joined other Reno County 4H clubs at the Alley for fun.  Reno County 4H council rents out the Alley for all the 
Reno County 4H members and a friend to have several hours of unlimited bowling, arcade, bumper cars and laser 

tag.  “The children really enjoy this time together and with other clubs, it is a great county wide event-4H parent”. The 
next 4H meeting is May 16, 2023.   

 

 
Kayden Geffert giving a presentation on the by-products and uses for cattle. Sorrel Defrain giving a demonstration on 

the techniques of softball batting. 

 
On April 18, Haven 4H and Haven FFA members loaded up animals and set up a petting zoo at Central Christian in 
Hutchinson.  Students from Central Christian Preschool, Kindergarten and First grade were able to walk around to 

each animal station, talk about the animal and get in some petting time.  Mrs. Kaufmann, director of Central Christian 
Preschool, had the idea for the petting zoo and had it scheduled to line up with the school's theme that month “On 
The Farm”.  Haven 4H and Haven FFA members brought a heifer, a pony, a lamb, ducks, pigs, goats, and chickens.  It 
was a fun event for students of both schools.  The Haven 4H club mascot, Bob, was able to join as well.  Haven 4H is 

thankful to be a part of this event with Haven FFA and Central Christian. 
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News hot off the press from the shooting sports club 

 

 

 

 



More news from the shooting sports club 



 

JUNE CALENDER 

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

    1 2 3 
 
 
 

      

4 5 6 7 8 9 10 
NINNESCAH 

 
 

 
 

     

11 12 13 14 15 16 17 
THOMADORA 

UNION VALLEY 
WRC 

 
CARNIVAL IN 

BUHLER 

BUHLER  FAIRBOARD    

18 19 20 21 22 23 24 
HAVEN 

MITCHELL 
NICKERSON 

TRAILBLAZERS 
 

  COUNTY WIDE 
SERVICE 
PROJECT 

FAIRGROUNDS 
10AM 

   

25 26 27 28 29 30  
 4-H 

COUNCIL 
     

       

       
Reno County Extension Office Phone # 620-662-2371 

All articles/pictures for the newsletter are due to the Extension office at least one business day before the end of the month.  

PLEASE EMAIL DONNA AT dp96929@ksu.edu  


